UNIVERSITY CURRICULUM COMMITTEE - 2004-2005

Dr. Jan M. Hathcote, Chair

Agricultural and Environmental Sciences - Dr. T. Dean Pringle

Arts and Sciences - Dr. Noel Fallows (Arts)

Dr. Irwin S. Bernstein (Sciences)

Business - Dr. Robert D. Gatewood, absent (voted by proxy)

Education - Dr. Elizabeth St. Pierre

Environment and Design - Mr. Scott S. Weinberg

Family and Consumer Sciences - Dr. Brenda J. Cude, absent (voted by proxy)

Forest Resources - Dr. Bruce C. Bongarten, absent

Journalism and Mass Communication - Dr. Ann Hollifield

Law – Mr. David E. Shipley

Pharmacy - Dr. Janet McCombs

Public and International Affairs - Dr. Arnold P. Fleischmann

Social Work - Dr. Paul W. Ammons, absent

Veterinary Medicine - Dr. Sheila W. Allen

Graduate School - Dr. William K. Vencill

Ex officio Member - Dr. Arnett C. Mace, Jr.

Undergraduate Student Representative - Ms. Meredith Wilson, absent

Graduate Student Representative - Ms. Angela McMellen

Guests: Dr. Kristine Braman

Dr. Joseph Broder

Dr. Jace Weaver

Dr. William Whitman

The University Curriculum Committee met on November 2, 2004, at 3:30 p.m. in the Peabody Board Room. Minutes of the September 21, 2004, meeting were approved with a minor correction.

Dr. Mace spoke to the committee about requests to conduct surveys on the faculty, staff, and student listservs and asked for advice from the committee concerning how to handle such requests. After discussion, the committee voted to approve and send the following statement to the Executive Committee of University Council for consideration:

All requests to conduct surveys on the University of Georgia faculty, staff, and student listservs will be denied.

The committee approved a new prefix, NAMS, Native American Studies.

The committee approved the following two proposals for Areas of Emphasis:

Area of Emphasis in Applied Economics under the Major in Applied Biotechnology (B.S.A.B.) Area of Emphasis in Child Life under the Major in Child and Family Development (B.S.F.C.S.)

UCC Minutes Page 2 November 2, 2004

The committee approved the following proposals with changes which will be forwarded to the Executive Committee of University Council for consideration:

Proposal for Major Name Changes:

From: Environmental Soil Sciences (B.S.E.S)

Forest Environmental Resources (B.S.F.R.)

Γο: Water and Soil Resources (B.S.E.S) (B.S.F.R.)

Request to offer an existing major in Biological Science under the B.S.A.

on the Griffin Campus

Proposal for a new major in Environmental Resource Science under the B.S.E.S.

which will be offered on the Griffin Campus

fan Hatherte

Proposal for a Graduate Certificate in Bioinformatics

The committee discussed the CAPA online voting process and emphasized the need to be able to access the process from off-campus. The committee discussed changing the next UCC meeting from January 4, 2004, to December 14, 2004.

The meeting adjourned at 4:35 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Jan M. Hathcote, Chair

University Curriculum Committee

cc: Dr. Arnett C. Mace, Jr. Dr. Delmer D. Dunn